Youth Council

January 14, 2015

Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present:  Jim Abraham, Angie Blackstad, Michelle Forliti, Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Clara Johnson, Robert Lindgren, Deb Long, Amanda Mackie, Shane Meier, Brook Mohr, Glenn Morris, Kim Mueller, Jonathan Rubischko, Kathi Rusch, John Schons, John Woodwick, and PICE Interns: Emily Davis, Kayla Denner and Alyssa Haugen. 
I. Welcome and Introductions

Kathi Rusch called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes

Kathi Rusch called for the approval of the October meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by John Woodwick and seconded by Glenn Morris.  The motion carried.
III. Partners In Career Exploration 
Heather Gleason reported on the PICE program which utilizes interns from the Student Counseling Program at Minnesota State University-Mankato to provide career exploration and counseling assistance to high school students in local school districts.  PICE placed 4 interns at St. Clair, St. Peter, Tri-City United and Waterville-Elysian-Morristown.  One intern that was placed at Tri-City United has resigned from her position.  The interns were at the meeting to share their experiences at their schools.  The interns have provided career exploration and career counseling assistance through one-on-one advising and classroom presentations.  The majority of students that they have met with so far are pursuing some type of post-secondary education including 2 and 4 year programs.  

IV. Youth Grants


Youth Intervention Program

Heather Gleason reported that the Youth Intervention Program is focused on serving youth in foster care or out-of-home placement.  We are in the second year of a two year grant.  A total of 37 youth have been served so far.  

Communities of Color Grant

Heather Gleason reported that the "Dream It. Believe It. Achieve It." Program is focused on serving youth ages 14-24 from communities of color.   The project was funded by two competitive youth grants for summer based and year round programs.  We are in the second year of a two year grant.  A total of 73 youth have been served in the summer based program and 46 in the year round based program so far. We have been advised that another round of competitive funding will be available.   

Department of Labor Disability Employment Initiative

Heather Gleason reported that the Disability Employment Initiative (DEI) is a three year Department of Labor grant that was awarded to the Minnesota Department of Employment and Economic Development to serve youth with disabilities.  South Central was one of three Workforce Service Areas selected as an implementation site.  The initiative includes designating a Disability Resource Coordinator to help youth navigate through resources and systems to get the services they need as well as develop Integrated Resource Teams to provide wrap around services for youth.  A total of 97 youth have been served so far.  We are in the third and final year of the grant.  The state is anticipating that another round of funding will be available and there are plans to submit a proposal for additional funding.      
Teen Parent Project
Heather Gleason reported that a multi-county grant proposal for Minnesota Family Investment Program Innovation Funds provided a single point of contact for teen parents on the MFIP program.  A total of 163 teens have been served so far.  The project ended in November and 7 out of the 9 counties plan to continue to provide these services.

TANF Youth Project

The Department of Human Services allocated funds to each area to provide work experience opportunities to teen parents and youth on MFIP grants.  We received $30,000 to serve 12 teen parents through December 31, 2014.  A total of 5 teens have been served so far.  We have been advised that this funding will be available again in 2015.    

V. Updates
PY2014 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2014 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 114 youth so far and the goal is to serve 122.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting the older youth but not the younger youth measures.  The rosters, or the names that make up the numbers, will be released soon and will be reviewed for potential errors. 
Youth Directories

Kathi Rusch reported that the youth directories are being updated and the cover has been designed by a graphic design student at South Central College.  The directories are expected to be printed this spring.
Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA)
At our last meeting, we reviewed a summary of the new law.  The draft regulations were expected to be released in January 2015 but they have been delayed.  

Federal Apprenticeship Grant

Heather Gleason reported that there is a federal apprenticeship grant opportunity.  We have been approached by southwest and southeast Minnesota regions to partner in a proposal.  There was concern about the aggressive service goals so it was suggested to add more regions.  There are also discussions taking place about a statewide proposal.
VI. Other Business
Robert Lindgren reported that the next Work Skills Competition is scheduled for May 21st.

John Woodwick reported that he will be retiring at the end of January.  A party will be held in his honor on January 29 at 3:30 p.m. at the MVAC offices. Diane Halvorson thanked him for his service to the Youth Council and as a youth provider.  

Karen Wolters has resigned from the Youth Council.  Angie Blackstad will attend in her place.  Since Karen held a Co-Chair position, there was discussion about holding elections at the March meeting.

Next Meeting: March 11, 2015


The meeting adjourned.   

